



	<p>a decision is made. The Clerk also reported that the 'dip bars' that have been consistently damaged, and that LTC were waiting to be repaired properly, have now become a hazard. She has emailed Sovereign to take the bars down and make safe until such time as they can repair them properly. <b>b) Update on Skateboard Park damage</b> - The skateboard park is still able to be used safely however there is definitely some repairs that need to be done. Clerk to send photos to contractors for quotes. Many children have asked the play equipment engineer if they could have an extension to the Skateboard Park, he has advised them to speak to their parents and get them to ask LTC. The committee discussed briefly Clerk to put on next month's agenda. <b>c) Quote for removing concrete post by fence</b> – Clerk awaiting quote.</p> <p><b>ii) Pretoria Road</b> – nothing to report.</p>	<p>Clerk</p> <p>Clerk</p>
96/17-18	<p><b>6. Recreation Ground</b></p> <p><b>a) Moving of Goal Posts</b> – Cllr M Giles contacting plant hire company in Ludgershall to see if they can help with their fore loader if not Clerk has phone number of local farmer. <b>b) Metal Kissing Gates – costings</b> – Clerk showed the committee Galvanised kissing gates, the committee discussed and would like to be able to view similar ones before making a decision Cllrs will see if they can find any local ones. Clerk will check with Centrewire that the committee's first choice of Parkland inhibits the passage of motorbikes. <b>c) Moveable post by large gate for better access</b> – the committee discussed different solutions, then agreed what is needed is a double large gate that is locked (only to be opened for vehicle access) with a style on the right hand side to enable walkers to access the right of way. Clerk to talk to Faradays fabricators and a company in Collingbourne Ducis. The slope also needs to be looked at to make access easier for large vehicles.</p>	
97/17-18	<p><b>7. Tree Survey – results and actions</b> – All paperwork had been circulated, the clerk has produced a spreadsheet of work needing to be. The Committee discussed and decided to have a sub-committee go out to the locations and report back to the committee. Cllrs J Hollis, J White &amp; M Williams will meet 2pm 24th April at the Rec. All paperwork will be handed to Cllr J Hollis in preparation, Cllr J White took the 2012 survey.</p>	
98/17-18	<p><b>8. Environment</b></p> <p><b>a) Keeping Ludgershall Tidy – i) Parish Stewards</b> the stewards will notify the office when back to normal after the bad weather changes. <b>b) Highway issues – i) Castle Street parking on grass issues – update on quotes</b> – Clerk awaiting quote. <b>ii) Bus stop at bottom of Simonds Road broken panel - update</b> – Cllr M Giles will measure depth of broken panel and check make and model so that Clerk can order correct fitting. <b>iii) Local Highway Town and Parish Council Meeting</b> – Cllrs M Giles &amp; AKJ Pickernell will attend on 1st May 2018 at Salisbury City Hall, at 1900 hrs. <b>iv) Introduction of a town discretionary gulley service</b> – the Clerk explained the intention is that there will be a nominated highways representative who will contact highways with full details when gullies need to be cleared. They will need to be on site when the work is</p>	

	scheduled, at the moment it looks like 19th September 2018 for Ludgershall. Extra work will be at a cost. The committee discussed, this is more work being passed down to local councils. <b>c) Other issues i) Bench at bottom of Central Street update</b> – Clerk waiting on a call from Wiltshire Council.	
<b>99/17-18</b>	<b>9. Agenda Points to be discussed for next month – none</b>	

There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 8.15pm. The date of the next meeting will be 21<sup>st</sup> May 2018.

Signed.....Date.....